
Hello, my name is Ryne (OSU, B.S.'04).  It has been suggested that I give you 
my thoughts on transition to life in NYC, which I'm happy to do!  My wife and 
I came here in order for me to continue my studies.  I am currently attending 
NYU. I had worked in Oklahoma City prior to the move.  My wife works here 
part-time.   
 
We have absolutely loved our NYC experience thus far, the people, the city, 
and the atmosphere.  At the same time, it has been a remarkable adjustment 
from our relatively comfortable life in Oklahoma City.  The day to day living 
here goes at a faster pace, longer work days, everyone is in a hurry (though 
we're still not sure where everyone is going in such a hurry!), and more 
intentional actions.  For example, we walk to a group of four or five small 
local stores to get our groceries now (trips that happen on any given day of 
the week), as opposed to a one-for-all Wal-Mart stop on weekends which 
supplied our needs in OKC.   
 
Also, as you probably already know, housing here is in no way comparable to 
OKC/Tulsa or Stillwater housing (in terms of price, square feet, etc.).  But 
at the same time, it's New York City, the so-called capital of the world.  I 
say all that only to say that if you haven't started looking for housing 
options, it's never too early to start. 
 
On the positive side, New York City is all about what goes on outside of the 
home, rather than inside, which is probably why you've decided to come up 
here.  We find our most fulfilling times/ activities to be those spent with 
different groups or families that we've become involved with, whether it be 
OSU gatherings and good food/beers at Stillwater Bar & Grill, our church here 
(Journey - Manhattan), or dinner with a smaller group of friends at one of 
our apartments or a local restaurant.  Of course, we occasionally miss the 
quick and convenient dinner option of a Chili's type restaurant (Manhattan 
doesn't do Chili's), but it is more than made up for by the interesting 
places we do get to dine at.   
 
As for activities, NYC has no limit on what is available.  We really like 
Broadway shows (more for rare occasions due to price, anywhere from $50 to 
$150 per ticket), independent theaters, and the various theatrical events put 
on by my university.  There are also concerts to no end (you'll learn how to 
scout for the bands you like once you're here, whether online or via a random 
poster advertisement). 
 
Besides entertainment, there are also practical tips that can be useful: 
 
(1)  A 30-day Subway pass (unlimited rides) is $80 (this may go up soon, 
we're not sure).  That is the absolute best and only way we suggest getting 
around NYC (unless of course you're position up here comes with a private car 
and driver!). 
 
(2) Be willing to make (or not make) new friends.  Sometimes, outings or 
dinners with new people end up being just one-time deals, with no follow-ups 
or lasting friendships being developed.  And that's okay.  It's fun to enjoy 
just one evening rather than expect every effort to result in a "full scale, 
life-long relationship".  As in Oklahoma, this is still the best way to meet 
new folks, by spending time with them - inviting them to dinner, for a drink, 
etc.   
 
(3) The OSU group is a great place to get started meeting new people in 
Manhattan.   When we first arrived, we attended a cookout (on Staten Island 



where they’re privy to much more space than us city-dwellers) where we were 
able to meet several other OSU grads and enjoy some awesome cooking.  These 
types of events have allowed us to get to know people a little at a time, 
which was good for us.  And now much of our free time is spent doing stuff 
with other OSU grads who we happened to meet at the OSU alumni group.   
 
(4) The Small Apartment Blues.  As mentioned above, New York housing can be 
frustrating to the mid-westerner, so just expect it and determine to 
overcome.  The pricing is crazy high and the square footage is small.  We had 
the unfortunate situation of preparing our minds for a very small place, only 
to find that our actual apartment was even smaller than we expected.  
However, 5 months into our New York adventure, it is our home and we are 
happy to have it (we live in an apartment on a street between Chinatown and 
Little Italy).  So keep that in mind - positive thinking is a must!  Just for 
reference, Queens, Brooklyn, and New Jersey all offer much much more space 
for the money as opposed to Manhattan, and they all are still fairly close to 
downtown via Subway (if in New Jersey, you'll have to take a separate train 
across the river each day, in addition to the subway).   
 
(5) If you've already decided to move out here, there's not much I can say 
that you probably don't know.  So just be flexible on most nearly everything 
and you'll love it.  Try to avoid the temptation to always compare NYC to 
Oklahoma, as they are not good substitutes for each other and each are 
special in their own ways.   
 
(6) Finally, find things you like to do, and do that! 
 
(7) If you're really wondering where to buy groceries, our favorite grocery 
store in Manhattan is "Whole Foods Market".  It's a great chain supermarket 
(it has all the hip organic foods, but it also has nearly all normal foods we 
expect to see for those who may be less adventurous), and there are several 
throughout NYC.  So check online before you move and locate the closest 
"Whole Foods Market" near your place, that way you won't starve in your first 
week! 
 
(8) The McDonalds in Manhattan have no $1 Menu, everything is more than $1.  
That's just the way it is.  It didn't bother my wife much (who thinks Mc'Ds 
food is bad no matter what the price is), but it was a real disaster to me!  
(Ha, I'm joking . . . somewhat . . . there really is no $1 menu . . . very 
sad).   
 
Feel free to email nyc@orangeconnection.org anytime with specific questions 
about anything.   
 


